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I am in full support of a survey of the Mt. Washington, Glassell
Park, Montecito Heights and Lincoln Heights areas (all Very
High Fire Severity Zones) for new Red Flag Day parking
restrictions. Development in these areas has exploded and it is
virtually impossible for residents to navigate these narrow streets
when construction vehicles are parked or moving on the roads. If
an emergency vehicle needs to respond in these areas, they should
have unfettered access - that means no one should be able to park
on these substandard streets on Red Flag Days. It has been a long
time since these areas were surveyed, and there are simply not
enough signs to adequately clear the streets for emergency
vehicles on such days.



